Dawson Springs Elementary School

SBDM Meeting, December 7, 2016 at 3:30 PM     Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
The DS Elementary SBDM Council was called to order by chairperson, Jennifer Ward. Present were Lori Back, Chris Baird, Joni Stuessel, Debra Oldham, and Barbara P’Poole. Chairperson Jennifer Ward was present.  College student Terri Rodriguez was present to obtain college credit hours.
First item of business was to approve the December 7, 2016 agenda.  Joni Stuessel motioned to approve the agenda and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
· The November 14, 2016 meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Debra Oldham and a second by Chris Baird.
Old Business:

1. Writing Policy was discussed again by the council.  Chairperson Ward discussed with the council that she will be conducting a Wonderful Wednesday meeting over the writing policy and reminding the teachers of the folders and their location.  She also discussed how the Wonderful Wednesday will include items related to individualized professional development.

New Business:
1. The council was provided a copy of the budget dated 12/06/2016.  It was reported by Chairperson Ward that 82.0% of the budget has been spent leaving a remaining balance of $5,122.96.  Joni Stuessel motioned to approve the budget and Debra Oldham seconded the motion.
2. The council was provided a copy of the 2016/2017 Consolidated School Improvement Plan goals.  Joni Stuessel approved the goals and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.  
Policy Reviews:
1. The council was provided a copy of the Program Review Policy.  The last review of this policy was on 07/11/2016.  With the following changes Chris Baird motioned to approve the policy and Lori Back seconded the motion:  under the Program Monitoring section, principal is responsible for: 3. change annually to biannually.
Good News Report:
· Winter MAP testing window is open.  Students will test for the next two weeks
Upcoming Events:

· November-December 2016 upcoming events were discussed.  
Public Comment:
· No public comment 
Barbara P’Poole motioned to adjourn the meeting and Chris Baird seconded the motion.
Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Ward, Chairperson
